Honorable Mayor and Members of the Hermosa Beach City Council Regular Meeting of August 14, 2007

CONCLUDING CENTENNIAL EVENT – SUNDAY, JANUARY 13, 2007: TIME CAPSULE BURIAL

Recommendation:

That the City Council approve an additional Centennial event that would include the time capsule burial on Sunday, January 13, 2007.

Background:

Mayor Keegan asked the City Council, at the meeting of June 26, 2007, to consider having a concluding Centennial event on Sunday, January 13, 2008 which would include the time capsule burial.

As you may recall, the last official City event was scheduled for the Taste of Hermosa on Sunday, September 30, 2007. The time capsule was planned to be buried during that event. The concluding event in January 2008 would allow more time to sell the time capsule bags as well as assemble the items to be placed in the capsule.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen R. Burrell

City Manager